
Update #91 

Principal’s Message January 7, 2021 
 
 
Dear Holy Trinity School Families, 
 
Happy New Year! Thank you for your continued support and cooperation in 
making the health and safety of our whole school community a priority. We 
understand this week of distance learning may not have been ideal. 
However, we believe that this ensured an uninterrupted continuation of 
learning for families while also providing post-holiday protection to the entire 
HT school community.  

 
We are optimistic that this week gave many an opportunity to reflect on the 
value of in-person learning, and will continue to inspire and motivate 
everyone to do their part so that we may keep campus open for in-person 
instruction in a safe, healthy, and faith-filled learning environment. 

We look forward to returning to campus for in-person learning on Monday, 
January 11.  As you know, the health and safety of our entire school 
community is of paramount importance and priority. Therefore, we will 
continue the health screening process for all students and staff before being 
admitted onto campus for in-person learning. The HT symptom screening 
form may be completed and submitted online prior to arriving on campus to 
expedite the health screening process.   

Thank you, again, for your continued support and cooperation through 
this unprecedented time. We are truly all in this together, and I have the 
utmost faith that God will see us through because God is good...all the 
time! And all the time...God is good! Take care and stay healthy.   

 
Together in Mission, 

Mrs. Marentez 

https://www.holytrinityschoolelcajon.com/COVID-19-Daily-Screening-Procedure
https://www.holytrinityschoolelcajon.com/COVID-19-Daily-Screening-Procedure


COVID-19 Updates  

Local  

• Stay at Home Order Extended for San Diego County (click here)   

• County Reports Record-High Deaths as More Local Cases of New 

COVID-19 Strain Are Confirmed (click here)  

• County of San Diego COVID-19 Vaccine Webpage (click here) 

• Testing in San Diego County (click here)   

 

State  

• California’s Safe Schools for All Plan (click here)  

 The COVID-19 Industry Guidance for Schools and School-Based Programs and CDPH 

Reopening Framework are still in effect 

 Further information from the state is forthcoming 

 Distance learning will remain an option for parents and students who choose it and for 

those whose health status does not allow them to return to school in the near term 

• CA Notify (click here) 

• Add your phone to California’s exposure notification system to get COVID-19 exposure 

alerts and to protect those around you  

• State COVID-19 Vaccine Information (click here) 

• California Small Business COVID-19 Relief Grant Program (click here)  

 

Federal  

• Guidance for Participating in Outdoor and Indoor Activities (click here)  

• CDC COVID-19 Webinar Recordings (click here) 

https://www.countynewscenter.com/stay-home-order-extended-for-san-diego-county/?utm_source=rss&utm_medium=rss&utm_campaign=stay-home-order-extended-for-san-diego-county
https://www.countynewscenter.com/county-reports-record-high-deaths-as-more-local-cases-of-new-covid-19-strain-are-confirmed/
https://www.sandiegocounty.gov/content/sdc/hhsa/programs/phs/community_epidemiology/dc/2019-nCoV/vaccines.html
https://www.sandiegocounty.gov/content/sdc/hhsa/programs/phs/community_epidemiology/dc/2019-nCoV/testing.html
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/Pages/COVID-19/Safe-Schools-for-All-Plan-Summary.aspx
https://files.covid19.ca.gov/pdf/guidance-schools--en.pdf
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/CDPH%20Document%20Library/COVID-19/Schools%20Reopening%20Recommendations.pdf
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/CDPH%20Document%20Library/COVID-19/Schools%20Reopening%20Recommendations.pdf
https://canotify.ca.gov/
https://covid19.ca.gov/vaccines/
https://careliefgrant.com/
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/participate-in-activities.html?ACSTrackingID=USCDC_2067-DM45432&ACSTrackingLabel=New%20Year%E2%80%99s%20Eve%20%7C%20COVID-19&deliveryName=USCDC_2067-DM45432
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/communication/videos-webinars-calls.html?Sort=Date%3A%3Adesc


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to give a warm HT welcome to Mr. Devon Steck, our new part-time junior high 
math teacher.  He will be teaching 6th and 7th grade math, as well as co-teaching 8th grade 
math with Mr. J. He earned his Bachelor of Science degree in Computer Science from San 
Francisco State University and is currently working on obtaining his Multi-Subject Teaching 
Credential and Master of Arts Teaching Degree at Point Loma Nazarene University. He has 
experience working with students in grades 2-12 in the Chula Vista Elementary School 
District, as well as experience in providing academic tutoring at an advanced level as a 
Supplemental Instructor for Mathematics at Miramar Community College. He has a passion 
for teaching math, teaching, and sharing his faith with others as Catholic school educator, 
which makes him a great fit for our Holy Trinity School community. 

W e  a r e  a v a i l a b l e  T o  a s s i s t  y o u :  

Questions?  Check out the school website: 

www.holytrinityschoolelcajon.com 

School:  (619) 444-7529 M-T-Th-F  7:30am-3:30pm 

 Wednesday 7:30am-1pm 

Ministry Center: (619) 444-9425 Monday-Friday 8:30am-5pm 

Preschool: (619) 444-1052  

Debbie Edelbrock, Director         edelbrock@holytrinityhawks.com 

emails:   

Julia Marentez: principal@holytrinityhawks.com 

Brianne Maxwell:   bookkeeperbrianne@holytrinityhawks.com  

      (FACTS/Tuition) 

Lorraine Cota: cota@holytrinityhawks.com 

Mary Ray: ray@holytrinityhawks.com 

Parish website:  holytrinityelcajon.org  

Dennis Uniform:   dennisuniform.com   (858) 573-1804 

FACTS Helpline: (866) 441-4637 Classroom Newsletters  PS-Jr. High (E) 

ELECTRONICALLY ATTACHED 

Photographer Ed Rodden is offering 
DVDs of the Christmas Eve Mass fea-
turing HT students participating in 
the choir and pageant.  DVDs will be 
sold for $5.  Flyer coming soon. 

We are looking 
forward to seeing 
everyone Monday 
morning!  Daycare is 
available at 7am.  
Start the year right!  
Be on time!  Gates 
open at 7:45am and 
the tardy bell rings at 
8am. 


